NOWG / NANPA MEETING MINUTES

January 16, 2009
Attendees:
 

NOWG:
Natalie McNamer
Paula Hustead
Laura Dalton
Bruce Bennett
Karen Riepenkroger
Dana Crandall

Beth O’Donnell
 

NANPA:
Tom Foley
John Manning
Beth Sprague
Joe Cocke
Wayne Milby
Joe Rano
Al Cipparone
Nancy Fears
 

PIP:  

John Manning reviewed the PIP with the following highlights.

· The NANPA updated and posted the Binder of Decisional Principles to the website.

· The 2008 NANPA Performance Survey and associated cover letter have been posted to the NANPA website.

 

NANPA Complaints:  
· There were no complaints for December 2008.
NAS:

· NANPA will be adding the capability to view the start and end date when viewing specific NNS documents in NAS.   NANPA is looking at adding this new functionality in the February 2009. 

Code Quality:
Beth Sprague reviewed the Code Administration measurements.

· All measurements for December 2008 were met.

· It was noted that the number of requests processed in December was down from previous months.

· A new note was added under “Percentage of central office code applications processed” to reflect that the NANPA had reduce the processing time as of November 17, 2008 from 10 business days to 7 calendar days.  The NANPA noted that they had been preparing for this reduction in processing time to ensure that all metrics would continue to be met on a monthly basis.

· There were no codes recovered under the reclamation process. 
Other Resources:  
Nancy Fears reviewed the Other Resources measurements.

· All measurements for December 2008 were met.

· It was noted that one (1) 900 application was denied in December.

NRUF

Al Cipparone reviewed NRUF.

· All metrics for December 2008 were met.

NPA Relief

· All metrics were met for the month of December.
· Conducted a survey following a NY relief meeting.  Survey results were an average of 4.99 out of 5.0 with 8 out of 10 responding to survey.

· NPA relief meetings were conducted for NY 718, WI 715 and WI 920,

· OK Commission has approved procedural schedule which includes hearings for the 918 NPA. 

INC 
· No report since INC has not met since the last NOWG/NANPA meeting.
OTHER

· John noted that on 1/7/09 the FCC extended the NANPA contract for another 6 months (through July 8, 2009).  The FCC also approved the update for network equipment.
